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Mr. Mauricio Arevalo
2001 Islla Drive
Corpus Christi, Texas 78416

Dear Mr. Arevalo:

Please find enclosed a copy of a letter that I have
received from the Bureau of Naval Personnel that is in answer
to my inquiry in behalf of the request for a humanitarian re-
assignment for your son, Storekeeper Seaman Noe Arevalo.

I deeply regret that the answer is not more favorable,
but I have been pleased to try to be of assistance to you and
your family. If there is anything further you feel that I
may do to be of service in this matter please do not hesitate
to call on me.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

John Young

Encl.
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NOV i 6 1970
Dear Mr. Young:

This is in reply to your recent inquiry concerning Storekeeper SeA,wn
Noe Arevalo, United States Navy.

In view of the large n,Tmher of requests received for humani+~rian
assignment, it is necessary to limit approval to those cases which
meet the following requirements: (1) the existence of a hardship
not normally encountered by other servicemen; (2) the possibility
of resolution of the hardship within four months; (3) the neces-
sity of the serviceman's presence to alleviate the hardship. This
means that the serviceman's presence is not only desired for morale
purposes, but is also required to provide necessary assis+Ance.
Normally, requests are not approved when there are other relatives
nearby who can furnish the needed help.

Seaman Arevalo's request for humanitarian assignment was recently
received, and was accorded careful and sympathetic consideration
by a board of officers and enlisted men. Although the board recog-
nized that a degree of hardship exists, it was felt that the cir-
cumstances, as presented, do not warrant a humanitarian transfer
at this time. His request was therefore disapproved.

Seaman Arevalo's request was referred to the Hardship Discharge
Board for further consideration of a hardship discharge. After
careful review of the evidence submitted, however, his release
for hardship reasons was not recommended.

The fact that Semm-n Arevalo's application was denied does not
mean that credence was not given to his el*im of hardship, but
rather that, on a comparative basis, his hardship is not severe
enough to warrant a humanitarian assignment or a hardship dis-
charge.

Your interest in Seaman Arevalo's behalf is appreciated.

By direction of the Chief of Naval Personnel:

Sincerely yours,

Honorable John Young T. A. DERF
House of Representatives Lieutenant Commander, USN
Washington, D. C. Head, Rating Control

Section Group C
C-,-[lis+ed Personnel Division


